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August 2, 2019 

Re: Annual Notification of AHERA Management Plan 

Dear Parents, Teachers, Employee Organizations, Building Occupants and Legal Guardians of Children: 

In accordance with the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) regulations concerning 
notification of plan availability, please be advised that copies of our District’s Asbestos Management 
Plans are available online at www.whrsd.org under Central Administration tab -> District Departments    
-> Facilities and select Facilities Documents. Plans are also available in our District Central Office during 
normal operating hours.   

The management plans are site-specific guidance documents that the District must follow in managing 
the asbestos-containing building materials (ACBM) present in some of the district schools. The plan is 
updated to keep it current with on-going operations and maintenance, periodic inspections and 
response action activities. In compliance with 40 CFR, 763, subpart E to Appendix C, Asbestos Hazard 
Emergency Response Act (AHERA),  

Any inquiries regarding the management of asbestos containing materials in our schools should be 
directed to our district’s AHERA Designated Person, Ernest Sandland, Director of Facilities, who can be 
reached at Whitman Hanson Regional High School by e-mail at ernest.sandland@whrsd.org and via 
telephone at 781-618-7435. 

 
Ernest Sandland 
Director of Facilities 
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